Indian Creek Watershed Management Authority

Board of Directors
1:30 pm, October 14, 2020
Virtual Zoom Meeting due to COVID-19 guidance to practice social distancing
Board Members Attending Zoom Meeting:   Cedar Rapids – Cara Matteson; Linn SWCD – Bruce Frana; Marion – Steve Cooper; Hiawatha – Jon Fitch
Others Present:  Steve Erickson – resident; Rick Sandstrom – resident; Carole Teator – Iowa Natural Heritage Foundation; Jill Ackerman – Marion Chamber; Patrick Parsley – Hiawatha; Mary Beth Stevenson – City of Cedar Rapids; Jon Gallagher – Linn Co Soil Conservation; Emery Davis – Soil Health Coordinator; Jennifer Fencl – ECICOG
Call to Order at 1:45 pm and introductions for the new Hiawatha representative
Approval of Agenda:  Motion by Matteson, second by Fitch. Motion carried.
Approval of July 8, 2020 minutes:  Motion by Matteson, second by Frana. Motion carried.

FY21 Budget Update:  Fencl reviewed the FY21 budget tracking table documenting revenue and expenditures to date.
Soil Health Partnership Project:  Davis provided an update on the project. It was a dry fall and there was additional funding for cover crops due to the derecho. 700 acres of cover crops this year in the watershed. Working with the City of Cedar Rapids on a bioreactor project. Planning a virtual field day with video of projects. 
Derecho Impact Discussion:  Several members discussed emergency watershed projects funding. 

Watershed and Flood Prevention Operations:  Stevenson described the grant application focused on several sub-basins of the Lower Cedar watershed including all of Indian Creek. 
Cedar River Source Water Partnership:  Stevenson described the grant application focused on the Middle Cedar watershed.
Lower Cedar Watershed Plan:  Fencl reported that the plan kick-off meeting happened in August and currently working on website development and the outreach plan. Fencl also provided information about getting the USGS gauge in Marion reinstated. There is a $20,000 installation fee unless there is a 3-year contract and the operation & maintenance costs $14,400 per year. It would be a benefit for the Lower Cedar plan and if the WFPO grant is funded. Cooper questioned the usefulness of the gauge. Sandstrom stressed that the creek can go from 18 inches to 11 feet in 3 hours. Stevenson described the importance of data in tracking nutrient loads and tracking progress of improvements. 
Creekside Pride Water Trails / Greenways Master Plan:  The Corridor MPO awarded the City of Marion $40,000 to do a Recreation Access Concept Plan. Marion will match the funding up to an additional $40,000.
Creekview Cove urban practices:  Sandstrom reported that the storm took down a few hundred trees and that there is access to get equipment to the area considered for an oxbow restoration. Discussed the changes to The Nature Conservancy staff and putting Rick in contact with them. 
Partner Updates:
· Lower Cedar WMA Board of Directors meeting 6:30 pm on November 10, 2020
Announcements:

· Soil & Water Conservation District’s annual tree sale in the spring
· Cedar Rapids Community Climate Action Plan virtual events October 22nd and 29th 
Public Comments:  none
Next meeting:  The next ICWMA Board meeting 1:30 pm, January 13, 2020 location TBD
Adjourn:  Meeting adjourn at 3:12 pm
